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swine, or for semen from ruminants or swine, 
offered for entry at a land border port designated 
in 92.3(b) if such animal or the donor animal, in 
the case of semen: (1) was born in Canada or the 
United States, and has been in no country other 
than Canada or the United States, or (2) has been 
legally imported into Canada from some other 
country and unconditionally released in Canada so 
as to be eligible to move freely within that 
country without restriction of any kind and has 
been in Canada after such release for 60 days or 
longer. 

b. For all animals and animal semen offered for 
importation from Canada, the importer or his agent 
shall present two copies of a declaration as 
provided in 92.7. 

92.20 Cattle From Canada. 

a. Health certificates; detention at port of entry. 
Cattle offered for importation from Canada shall 
be accompanied by a certificate issued or endorsed 
by a salaried veterinarian of the Canadian 
Government showing that said cattle have been 
inspected and found to be free from any evidence 
of communicable disease and that, as far as can be 
determined, they have not been exposed to any such 
disease during the preceding 60 days. Any such 
cattle may be detained at the port of entry and 
there subjected to such tests as may be required 
by the Deputy Administrator, Veterinary Services 
and the importer shall be responsible for the 
care, feeding, and handling of such cattle during 
the period of detention. 

b. Tuberculin-test certificates. Importation of 
cattle from Canada, for purposes other than 
immediate slaughter as provided in 92.23 shall be 
in compliance with the following conditions and 
requirements: 
1. Cattle from Canadian-listed tuberculosis-free 

accredited herds shall be accompanied by a 
certificate issuedror endorsed by a salaried 
veterinarian of the Canadian Government 
showing them to be from such herds and that 
said herds have been tuberculin tested within 
one year of the date of importation. The date 
of such tuberculin test shall be shown on the 
certificate. 

2. Cattle from herds in accredited areas in 
Canada, other than accredited herds, shall be 


